

April 3, 2008

 A Regular Meeting of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, April 3, 2008 at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, NY, 14472 at 7:30 p.m.

PRESENT: 
Kevin Wright - Chair 




Don Thorp  




Bruce Peckham




Don Irvine




Liz Sciortino

ATTORNEY: Doug Jones

OTHERS:  2 Residents


Minutes were taken by Lea Walsh.

Mr. Wright called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

PARLIN AREA VARIANCE PUBLIC HEARING (Continued)

Linda and Derek Parlin, 966 Pittsford Mendon Center Road, Honeoye Falls, consisting of 8.55 acres, bearing Tax Account No. 204.04-1-19.1, located in an RA-5 zone, appeared before the Board to construct an accessory structure measuring approximately 9,800 square feet, which, when added to the existing 1,520 square foot barn, exceeds the 1% lot coverage for accessory structures.

Mr. and Mrs. Parlin gave the Board drawings of the proposed accessory structure.  Mrs. Parlin stated that the west side of the building faces Mendon Center Road, and the south side faces her pasture.

Mrs. Parlin stated that the north side of the structure doesn’t have any windows, but that the south side does.  Mrs. Parlin said that some translucent material will be used in order to let in more light.

Mrs. Parlin stated that she would like to put on two to three cupolas, which would bring the height of the building to 30 ½ feet or more.  Mrs. Parlin stated that the cupolas are 4’ square by 6’ high, which would bring the building about 2’ over the accepted height limit, and which might require a variance.

Mrs. Parlin stated that the doors would be trimmed with a criss-cross pattern to emulate barn doors.

Mrs. Parlin gave the Board the pictures of the barn to include in the file.

A discussion followed concerning the windows.  The Board asked if Mrs. Parlin would consider putting windows on both the north and the south sides of the building.  Ms. Sciortino suggested that using more windows would help with the cost of electricity.

A discussion followed on the color of the barn and of the roof.

A discussion followed concerning the line of pines that ran along the right of way between the Parlin and Koral lots. The Board also discussed the marshy area on the property.

Mr. Wright asked Mrs. Parlin if they were going to join the lots, as had been discussed at the previous meeting.  Mrs. Parlin responded that they would join them if that was the only way to get the barn, but that it is their preference not to join the two lots.

A discussion followed on the pros and cons of joining the two lots, and whether or not that could be a condition of getting the structure approved by the Board.

Mr. Wright asked if the Board had any more questions.  They did not.

Mr. Wright asked if the benefit could be achieved by any other means.  Mrs. Parlin answered no.

Mr. Wright asked if this would result in an undesirable change to the neighborhood.  Mrs. Parlin answered no, as it is in character with the neighborhood.

Mr. Wright asked if this request was substantial.  Mrs. Parlin answered yes.

Mr. Wright asked if there would be any adverse physical or environmental effects.  Mrs. Parlin answered no.

Mr. Wright asked if this was a self-created difficulty.  Mrs. Parlin answered yes.

As there were no other questions from the Board, Mr. Wright asked if anyone in the public had any questions.

Mr. Glenn Koral, 9 Page Place, Bloomfield, NY 14469, stated that his father, Bernard, owns the land next to the Parlin’s land on Mendon Center Road.  Mr. Koral stated that his father is in his 90’s, and had told him that someone had stopped by his house and said they wanted to put a barn up.  Mr. Koral stated that he didn’t understand what this building was, if it wasn’t a barn.  Mrs. Parlin explained that it is an enclosed area so that she can ride during the winter.  Mrs. Parlin said that the building would be 50’ from Mr. Koral’s father’s property and that the Parlins will maintain a treed buffer that is located there.

Mr. Wright asked how large Mr. Koral’s father’s property was.  Mr. Koral stated that his father owned 13 acres, and that his land ran to the corner of Smith Road.  Mr. Koral stated that when his father bought the land it was two separate parcels, but that it was one parcel now.

A discussion followed on the location of the building.

Mr. Koral stated that now that he understood what was being proposed he could explain it to his father.  Mr. Wright told Mr. Koral that if his father had any objections, the Board would appreciate it if he would call Mary Fletcher and tell her as soon as possible.

Mr. Wright suggested that Mrs. Parlin talk with Tom Voorhees regarding the cupolas she wants to put on the building.

A discussion followed on the cupolas and the possibility of making them smaller.  Mrs. Parlin asked if she would have to pay to come in for a variance for them.  The Board said that she would.  Mr. Jones explained that these are public hearings and they have to be noticed and there is a cost associated with that.

MOTION
Ms. Sciortino moved, seconded by Mr. Irvine, to close the public hearing.

ADOPTED
Mr. Thorp-aye, Mr. Irvine-aye, Mr. Peckham-aye, Mr. Wright-aye, Ms. Sciortino-aye.

Approval of Minutes of March 20, 2008 meeting.

MOTION
Mr. Irvine moved, seconded by Mr. Wright, to approve the minutes as amended.

ADOPTED
Mr. Thorp-aye, Mr. Irvine-aye, Mr. Peckham-aye, Mr. Wright-aye, Ms. Sciortino-aye.

Discussion

A discussion followed on the Parlin area variance.  The Board discussed the size of the building, combining the two lots, the cupolas, and whether or not it fit in with the neighborhood.  Mr. Irvine suggested that extending the line of pine trees might be beneficial.  

Ms. Sciortino agreed to write the determination.

Mr. Irvine stated that extending the line of trees should be in the conditions.  The Board wanted to extend the line of existing east/west evergreens to extend beyond the new building.

MOTION
Mr. Wright moved, seconded by Ms. Sciortino, to adjourn the meeting at 8:32.

ADOPTED
Mr. Thorp-aye, Mr. Irvine-aye, Mr. Peckham-aye, Mr. Wright-aye, Ms. Sciortino-aye.
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